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                Bulbs from Seed                            Special Edition. 



The many SRGC seed exchange volunteers are currently working hard in preparation for this yearôs seed 

distribution in addition it is a good time to be sowing seed so I thought it timely to review and refresh some of my 

previous words on growing bulbs from seed.   

  
Orobanche hederae ï not  a bulb, of course! 

 

The cover image this week shows the harvesting of ripe seed from the Orobanche hederae plant I found growing by 

the wheelie bins; see Bulb Log 3419 . There are a lot of seeds in a single capsule and there are several capsules on a 

stem so there are always plenty opportunities to increase numbers. It makes you think if all the seeds produced by 

these plants in the wild were successful the world would be full of them - that is the case with many plants. Some 

plants have evolved this scatter gun approach producing masses of seed in the hope that a few will survive so we 

should not be too disappointed with our failures so long as we keep learning and trying. I have scattered the 

Orobanche hederae seeds along the southern boundary wall where there is plenty of ivy growing, an essential 

element for the growth of this parasitic species. 

As a canny Scot one of the big 

appeals of growing bulbs from 

seed is it greatly reduces the cost 

of a bulb plus I get so many more 

plants to play with, especially 

when you collect your own garden 

seeds then you can harvest 

hundreds or thousands of seeds. 

Another advantage with seed 

raised bulbs is you will get plants 

that show considerable variation 

which I find much more 

interesting and desirable than a 

quantity of a single clone. Many 

bought bulbs are often clonal and 

usually represent a form that 

multiplies itself freely - this can 

sometimes be at the expense of 

flowering. Plants that concentrate 

their efforts on vegetative 

multiplication do not always spare 

the energy for flowers. Growing groups of seed raised bulbs allows for cross fertilisation and will  always result in a 

better seed set while a single clone grown in isolation may not produce any.    

http://www.srgc.org.uk/logs/logdir/2019Aug211566383143BULB_LOG_3419.pdf


 
Narcissus óCraigton Choristerô 

 

Growing plants from 

seed gives you the 

opportunity to pick 

the best forms and if 

desired to select and 

name your favourite 

seedlings these can 

then be multiplied 

clonally, such as I 

have done with a 

number of plants one 

of which is  Narcissus 

óCraigton Choristerô 

shown above. 

 

Crocus hadriaticus 

lilacinus  

 

I much prefer a pot or 

planting of bulbs 

which shows the 

variation there can be 

in a species, I find that 

more interesting and 

attractive than a clonal planting.  

In addition to their appearance seed raised bulbs will have varying levels of resistance to different diseases and as a 

result you are less likely to lose them all, if a problem strikes, than if you had a quantity of a single clone. Another 

advantage gained from seed raised bulbs is that they will be more suited to your growing conditions, as any that are 

totally unsuited will have died off at an early stage. It is much less painful to lose a first year seedling or two than to 

lose a flowering bulb bought at great expense which decides it does not like your cultural methods or conditions. 


